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CAMERON COUNTY EMPLOYEE TEST POSITIVE FOR COVID-19

Today, July 2, 2021, the Office of Cameron County Judge Eddie Trevifio, Jr., has been notified that one
(1) employee from the Juvenile Probation Department has tested positive for COVID-19. Due to privacy
laws, Cameron County will not release specific employee information.

The Public Health Department is working closely with elected officials and department heads to continue
taking the appropriate steps to keep their employees and the public safe. Constituents are asked to
continue to conduct business online by going through the County’s website at https://www,cameron
county.us/.

“This week I held a press conference alongside our Hospital Administrators and our County Health
Authority and Administrator where we informed the current situation in our County and the information
available regarding the new COVID-19 variants. Although we are leading vaccination efforts throughout
the State, I urge all to please continue to protect your home from this ongoing threat. Visit vaccines.gov
to find a COVID-19 vaccine location near you, or contact our Hotline at 956-247-3650 for more details
and assistance, To all County employees, please continue to follow all health and sanitation protocols
when out in public to prevent the spread of COVID-19 both at home and at work,” stated Cameron
County Judge Eddie Trevifio, Jr.

The Cameron County Judge’s Office will continue to provide updates as needed.
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